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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

It seems good to have the church year started
again and be back "home" with many UU
friends. Returning to church in the fall is always
a special time to greet old friends, catch up on
what has happened during the summer and just
be thankful to have a place where there are so
many like-minded people.

Also as a new beginning for the church year, it
is a time to take stock concerning where we are
and where we want to go as individuals, as
women, as church members and as members of
the larger American society. It is a little like the
New Year when we make resolutions, but the
weather is much better now.

As I think ahead of the many opportunities
we have to interact with the stimulating and
interesting UU's, it fills me with pleasure.

Lake Geneva, Womanspirit and next year
Womanquest and Allerton give us many chances
to increase our contacts with many other mem-

We, the willing, lead by the
unknowing, are doing the
impossible for the ungrateful.
We have done so much for so
long, with so little, we are
now qualified to do anything
with nothing.  ---Unknown

bers of the UU family. It nourishes my soul and
fills me with gladness to be at these gatherings.

I hope each one of you has the opportunity to
participate in at least one of these exciting
retreats. Each smaller group within the denomi-
niation offers closer, mere intimate and reward-
ing experiences that facilitate our personal
growth. Come try us.

I want to introduce two new board members
to you. They and Pat Baker, our new secretary,
were elected at Allerton. Helen Seely is from
Rockford and Lorraine Weber lives in Urbana.

The names of all officers and board members,
as well as committee heads, are on the back of
VOW. Please take a minute to become familiar
with them and please remember we are your
representatives on the board. If you have any
questicns, please call anyone close. Sce you at

Lake Geneva. Blessed Be, Joanne
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$ DUES, DUES, DUES $
The date on which dues are due from
$ your Unit is shown on your VOW $

mailing sticker. Check with your local

$ Unit treasurer if you have any guestions $
because we want to be sure that you
continue to receive your copies of Vow.

$ Our treasurer, Ruth Davis, will be happy
to accepi 32.00 per member at any time.

$ Her address is listed on the back of b
this issue.
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ALLERTON MEETING BRIEFS

Conference rates will be in effect at Allerton beginning in 1990. This will entail an

increase in room rates and cost of meals, but there will be other changes which will be

advantageous to the group.

An archivist is needed for CMD/UUWF. Anyone interested should contact a Board

member.

Nominating Committee members for 1990 are; Elise Cade, Chicago, Mina Riddle,
Oak Park, and Gay Semanko, Bloomington. A treasurer, vice-president, and two
directors are to be nominated. Suggestions are welcome.

The treasurer, Ruth Davis, reported on the UUWF Units that have paid dues. They
are Avon, Beverly, Bloomington, DuPage, Emerson, Joliet, Madison, Milwaukee, Oak
Park, Peoria, Quincy, Racine, Rockford, St. Louis, Second Unitarian (Chicago),

and Third/Beacon.

A donation of $100 was make to Meadville/Lombard Seminary from a total

budget of $3625.

The subject of increasing CMD/UUWF dues to $5.00 was discussed.



CALENDAR

1989 1990
. 29. F Board ti Jan. 26-29 Womanspirit Conference
MR lc:'::i)]r?ﬁulli.w G CMD Women and Religion
) Oak Park, IL
Oct. 21 CMD Leadership Conference : ;
“ In Search of Church Excellence” April 20-25 UUA Womanquest Convocation
Second Unitarian Church, Chicago Lake Geneva, WI
Oct. 27-29  UUWEF Fall Retreat April 21 Ministry with Women “The Spiritual
Lake Geneva, WI Journal of a Feminist”

Wesley Foundation, Urbana, IL

Nov 4 Avon Quilt Show and luncheon

June 12-14 UUWEF Allerton Conference

Nov. 10-12  CMD Annual Meeting

k June 20-27 General Assembly
A Milwaukee, WI

WOMEN & RELIGION

By Peg Carlson

Until this year, Central Midwest District was one of the last UUA districts without a /
Women & Religion Cominittee as pait of iis siructure. Lasi Jauuvary, 8 CMD W&R g
Committee was formed, representing all five areas of the district. Please feel free to contact
us with comments, suggestions, etc. We wzlcome your input as an essential part of our
process.

The success of this committee is due in part to the support of the UUWF, both
CMD/UUWF and individual units (especially Deerfield and Oak Park, IL). This
collaborative relationship has created a solid base for the new CMD W&R Committee and
strengthened the UUWF as well. Do we need both groups? Many of us think so, including
Continental UUWF President Phyllis Richter:

“The UUWEF, being autonomous, can often deal with outside groups in a way that the
Women & Religion Committee cannot. The Women & Religion Committee, being a part of
the structure, can relate to the Board and staff in a way not possible for a group outside that
structure. More important than these reasons, however, is the opportunity for both groups
to network more broadly than one could do to furtier the issues that are important to UU
women. Perhaps someday the place of women will be so secure in our homes, churches,
and in the larger community that we won/t need to speak so urgently of our needs.”

Come celebrate with us on January 26-28 for the second annual CMD W&R Conference:
“Womanspirit "90: The Sacred Dimension of Women’s Experience.”

*Wonderful, welcoming worship Friday evening

*Keynote with the dynamic Elizabeth Dodson Gray

*Workshops for body, mind, and soul

*Evening womancircles and coffeehouse: Songs, storytelling, etc.

*An inclusive Sunday worship service with Elizabeth Dodson Gray

*Home hospitality both nights--Childcare available Saturday.

The W&R > Committee will also be giving a workshop at the Annual meeting on
November 11th in Rockford, IL, during which we will dialogue with you about the needs
and dreams of UU women.

Mark your calendars now and join with us as we “Celebrate Our WomanSelves!”

In Sisterhood, the CMD W&R Committee:

FEMINIST THEOLOGY AWARD
The Feminist Theology Award was established almost
four years ago. Its purpose was to identify "the dynamic
energy of Unitarian Universalist women leaders of
thought.” Even though the goal of establishing a $200,000
endowment for the awards has not been achieved, the
Women’s Federation decided to make awards this year. Six

Feminist Theology Awards:
Help Build the Bouquet

Support the work of women
scholars and theologians in our
denomination. Your contributions
to the Feminist Theology Awards
before December 1 will be

women were chosen matched by the Veatch Founda-
as initial recipients. Included in this list is our District tion.

Executive, Rev. Denise Tracy. Denise co-authored Please help. Send your gift today:
“Wellsprings of our Feminist Faith”, a book of essays.

Congratulations, Denise. Feminist Theology Award

UU Women's Federation
25 Beacon Street
Boston, MA 02108

It occurred to me when I was thirteen and wearing white

gloves and Mary Janes and going to dancing school,
that no one should have to dance backwards all their lives.

Name

---Jill Ruckelshaus Address

State/ Zip/
City Prov. Postal Code



UUWF CIRCUIT RIDER PROGRAM
Several programs for UUWF Units are available through the UUWF office in Boston.
Unitarian Universalist women leaders are prepared to present programs in:
Women’s spirituality y
Feminist theology/theology & ethics
Women’s life transitions
UU women’s history
Intergenerational issues
Women’s leadership models and leadership training
Host groups are responsible for the leader’s expenses, honoraria, and any other costs
: associated with the program.
For additional information, contact:
Mairi Maeks
Program Director/Executive Director
Unitarian Universalist Women’s Federation
25 Beacon St. Boston, MA .02108
For information via telephone, call Mairi or Dorothy Rogers at (617) 742-2100.

Let me use the precious gift
of time to Icampand live E AVON QUILT SHOW
and love more... On November 4 the Avon Federated
Help me look . Church will hold its annual ~ Quilt
e Show and Luncheon”. All UU’s who
Let mpe live lif‘eei::: the té:;iicst would like to join us for the day
and be wise enough to treasure are welcome. It is always a good
every blessing, cvery gift show and there is no charge to
of happiness that comes my way... view Avon's fine quilts.
---B.J Hoff
# # # # # # # # # # # # #

RCAR UPDATE FROM PHYLLIS PEARA
The Religious Coalition for Abortion Rights group is sponsoring a fundraiser at Chicago Temple on Sunday,
October 22 from 4-6 p.m. A pro-choice legislator will speak on Roe vs Wade and its aftermath. Rev. E. Spencer
Parsons , co-founder of Clergy Consultation Service for Problem Pregnancies (Chicago area), will be
honored. . Refreshments will be served. The cost is $15.00 for an individual, $25.00 for a couple. and $5.00 for
students.The Chicago Temple is a Methodist Church at 77 W. Washington in Chicago’s Loop. If possible, come
and spend a week-end in the city.

UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST
WOMEN'S CONVOCATION
The 1990 Womanquest Convocation will be a
continent-wide gathering of UU Women to plan,
by consensus, an agenda for the 21st century. In
addition, there will be nightly concerts, many
workshops, worship services, and an opportunity
for each person to concentrate on a spiritual
discipline during the conference. The dates are
April 20-25 (Friday evening to Wednesday
nioon) at Ccorge Williams College at 1ake
Geneva, Wisconsin. Early registration cost ( if
paid by Sept. 30) is $130 Later registration is
$150. For further information, contact:
Holly Hom (415) 525-0302
Tracy Robinson-Harris (212) 683-4988
Denise Tracy (313) 383-4344

*Whers else could 50 many things that

mean so much to my humanity and
spiritulity come together?”

Susan B. Anthony - raised a Quaker,
joined the Unitarian Church in
Rochester, NY because of interest

in the anti-slavery movement, published
a newspaper called REVOLUTION pro-
moting full citzenships rights for

negroes and women

B & et




1989-1990

CENTRAL MIDWEST DISTRICT UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST WOMEN'S FEDERATION

President

Joanne Fought

501 No. Glenwood
Peoria, 11 61606
(309)676-6849

Vice President

Clarise Jefferson

205 Fairway Dr..
Bloomington, Il 61701
(309)662-7274

Secretary

Pat Baker

1528 Fontana

St. Louis, MO 63146
(314)434-3314

Treasurer

Ruth Davis
P.O. Box P
Avon, IL 61415
(309)465-7551

Directors:

Pat Johnson

RR 3 Box 220
Dodgeville, WI 53533
(608)924-1466

Di Lovitt

456 Florence

Webster Grove, MO 63119
(314)961-8674

Helen Seely

2100 Springfield Rd.
Rockford, IL 61107
(815)226-2371

Lorraine Weber
810 S. Race
Urbana, IL 53202
(217)367-4501

CMD - UUWF COMMITTEES

Computer Mailing List
Pat Baker

1528 Fontana

St. Louis, MO 63146
(314) 434-3314

RCAR Representative
Phyllis Peara

128 Berry Street

Park Forest, IL 60466
(312) 481-5055

V.O.W. Editor

Jo Jameson

6538 N. Cedarbrook
Peoria, IL 61614
(309) 692-7393

CONFERENCES
& RETREATS

Fall Retreat Chair

Laura Parrino

3921 N. Humboldt #608
Milwaukee, Wi 53212
(414) 962-2365

Allerton Co-Chairs
Beverly Charles
Springfield, IL
Celia Wesle
Springfield, Il
Decatur member

to be named.

Allerton Registrar
Carol Wike Nudo
401 George Streel
Alton, 1L 62002
(618) 462-3160
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x No one can make you feel

x
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x Inferior without your consent.
z ---Eleanor Roosevelt 3
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UNIVERSALIST UNITARIAN
CHURCH
908 Hamilton Boulevard
Peoria, Illinois 61603

CONTINENTAL UUWF

Continental President
Phylis Rickter

88 Hemlock
Arlington, MA 02174

Executive Director
Mairi Maeks

25 Beacon Street
Boston, MA 02108
(617) 742-2100

CMD - UUA

CMD President

Joe Gano

1117 Briargate
Naperville, IL 60540
(312)961-9528

District Executive
Rev. Denise Tracy
141 S. Oak Park Ave.

{91 - 4
(312) 3834344

Women & Religion

Committee

Chair

Peg Carlson

P.O. Box 351
Salem, WI 53168
(414) 835-4343
(414) 843-4221

CAUCC
Charlotte Flinn
394 Prospect Ave,

Highland Park, Il 60035

(312) 432-3031

SLAUCC

Carol Huston

7267 Cornell

St. Louis, MO 63130
(314) 721-7484

(314) 361-0595

CIAUUC
Joan Netzbandt
1505 E. Jackson St.

(309) 827-5819

SEWUUC
Janet Nortrom

4332 N. Woodburn
Shorewood, WI 53211
(414) 964-3764

NCAUUC

Nancy Vedder-Shults
2810 Gregory St.
Madison, WI 53711
(608) 231-3362

hair, 1990 WS
Conference
Marilla Missbach
7735 West 65th Pl.
Bedford Park, IL 60501
(312) 458-0108

Ex-Officio

Bloomington, IL 61701

CMD District Executive

Denise Tracy

Nonprofit Organization
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